
 

Be the best you can be! 

25th July 2025 

 

End of School Year Newsletter 
  

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Welcome to this final bumper edition of the school newsletter! 

 

It’s a wonderful way to look back at all the fun, learning and experiences that the children have had over the 

summer term. 

 

Our Year 6 pupils leave us today and I am so incredibly proud of them! They are such a fantastic group of 

caring, resilient and focused pupils and I am certain that they will continue to be amazing as they move onto 

their secondary schools. I want to wish them all the very best for the future! 

 

This term sees Mrs Brown retiring from Clarborough Primary School after 28 years. She has been an integral 

part of our team and has supported countless children and staff to be the best they can be. We are so grateful 

for everything she has done for us and, I am sure you will agree, hope that she enjoys the next adventures 

she has to come! 

 

We also say goodbye to Mrs Holland who has been part of the EYFS teaching team since January. We wish 

her every success as she moves on to work in another school and thank her for all of the fun learning 

experiences she has provided for our youngest children over the last two terms.  

 

Please remember that our school uniform policy is available on our website. It would be very helpful for you 

to remind yourself of it before you purchase new uniform and equipment for your child next year.  

 

You know that our catering systems are changing in September and you must register your child through the 

Ideal School Meals website.  This is where you will be able to book meals. Please refer to the Parentmail and 

text that were sent this week for instructions for registering and logging in. 

 

A reminder that our whole-school PE sessions will continue to be on a Thursday in September. Mr Benton 

from Next Level Sports will continue to support the children with their PE lessons and active learning next 

year.  
 
Finally, I would like to thank you all for the support you have given your child and the school with their 
learning over the year. I hope that you have a safe and enjoyable time with your families over the summer 
and we look forward to welcoming the children back to school on Wednesday 3rd September 2025. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Mrs Cowell-Clark  
 
 
 



Contacting us: 
 
Calls can be made to school Monday to Thursday from 8:30am – 4.30pm and Friday 8.30am - 4pm on 
01777 708065 
 
Enquiries about admissions, school dinners and any other query should be directed to 
office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk  (Please note the school office email will be checked occasionally 
throughout the summer) 
 
Finance queries should be directed to: finance@clarborough.notts.sch.uk 
 
 

Booking in Breakfast Club and Wraparound Club  
 
Parentmail is open for you to book your child’s Breakfast club and Wraparound 
places for the Autumn Term 1.  Please note, these must be booked one week in 
advance to allow us to ensure correct staffing and meals etc.   

 
Please also note that Breakfast club starts from 7.45am and children will not be allowed into school before 
this time.  Thank you. 

   
 
Always Always with Mrs Cowell-Clark 
 
On Friday, Mrs Cowell-Clark was joined by this half-term’s ‘Always, 
Always’ pupils for a treat or two and a chat. Congratulations to  
Y1: Walter 
Y2: Izzy 
Y3: Elliot  
Y4: Monty 
Y5: Ella  
Y6: William 

 
New Class Names 
 
Next year’s classes have been chosen to inspire us and for us to aspire to:   
 
 Nursery:  The Explorers 

 Reception:  The Adventurers 
 Year 1:   The Creators 
 Year 2:   The Pioneers 
 Year 3:  The Innovators 
 Year 4:   The Architects 
 Year 5:   The Navigators 
 Year 6:   The Visionaries  

 
 
Maths and English Awards 
 
The following awards have been awarded to the below pupils for their progress and dedication over the 
year.  Well done to you all!  
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Year 1 and 2 Maths Award: Ela K 
Year 3 and 4 Maths Award: Edward L  
Year 5 and 6 Maths Award: Ashton A  
 
Year 1 and 2 English Award: Jenson W 
Year 3 and 4 English Award: Lorelai C 
Year 5 and 6 English Award: Holly B 

 
 
 
Merit and Courtesy Awards 
 
Year 1 -  Merit:      Lennie - Rae 
  Courtesy: Myles 
 
Year 2 -  Merit:       Maisie  
  Courtesy: Izzy 
     
Year 3 -  Merit:        Alfie G 
  Courtesy:  Robyn 
 
Year 4 -  Merit:       Reggie 
  Courtesy: Katie 
   
Year 5 -  Merit:       Isabella  
  Courtesy: Scarlett 
 
Year 6 -  Merit:       Casey  
  Courtesy: William 
 

Summer Reading Challenge 
 

What is the Summer Reading Challenge? 

Produced by The Reading Agency and in partnership with libraries 

across the country, the Summer Reading Challenge is a great way 

to keep children reading over the summer. Taking part can help 

avoid the potential dip in reading levels over the long summer 

break and provides free fun for 4 - 11 year olds.    

 

This year's challenge is Story Garden, celebrating nature and the great outdoors and exploring adventure, 

fantasy and the magical world of storytelling.   

 

The challenge runs in Inspire Nottinghamshire libraries from 5 July until 7 September. 

 

How does the Summer Reading Challenge work? 

• Children sign up at their local library for FREE and receive a collector's sticker booklet 



• Children borrow and read at least six library books of their choice during the summer - collecting 

stickers along the way 

• Children who complete the Summer Reading Challenge receive a certificate and medal  

• Library staff and volunteers are on hand to talk to children about the books they have read 

 

Find out more about the Summer Reading Challenge and the activities we have planned on our website: 
 

Summer Reading Challenge 2025 in Inspire Libraries - school resources | Inspire - Culture, Learning, 

Libraries  

 

Clarborough Football Team 

 
Cup Match season and Cup Match Final Report – written by Henry, 
Sebastian and Austin in Year 6. 
 
In our first cup match we played against Harworth.  It was a tough start 
with Harworth securing the first goal. After 40 minutes, we drew 1-1 
thanks to Zach’s volley. With the draw it meant we went to penalties.  
8 penalties later, Team Clarborough won 4-3 with Henry, Rowan and 
two from Zach. This meant we were through to the quarter finals!  
 
Our next match was against Bracken Lane. James opened with an 
incredible goal from the halfway line. This was closely followed by a 

near post finish from Luca before Zach’s diving header put the ball in the net.  
 
As we proceeded to the semi-finals we were up against our league rivals, St 
Joseph’s. This was another tough win which saw us give everything we had but 
finished with a 2-1 win with goals from Ben and Zach 
 
Tuesday 8th July was the Cup Final Match, 
our last in the cup campaign as well as our 
last in our Clarborough team football kits. 
Our title challengers were Worksop Priory 
CofE Primary school and the match was 
held at Worksop Town FC football 
ground. We had an amazing turn out of 
parents and fellow pupils to cheer us on! 
Zach was first to score in the opening 
minutes with a goal into the bottom 
corner. Not long after Worksop Priory equalised. Ben restored our lead to 2-1 after 
a furious scramble in the box. During the second half we gave everything we had, 

Zach took the ball past a defender and slotted it in past the keeper to seal our win.  3-1 to Team Clarborough.  
 
We were then presented the Jack Tarr Cup which was very fitting as Jack Tarr used to be the head teacher 
of Clarborough Primary School  
 
We are so proud of you all. Well done boys! 
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Man of the Match    Top Goal Scorers   Top Assist Makers 
Ben (Round of 16)   1. Zach – 6    1. Luca - 5 
Henry (Quarter Finals)  2. Ben – 3    2. Zach - 3 
Austin (Semi Finals)   3. Luca & James – 1 each  3. Henry & Ben – 2 each 
Zach (Final) 
 
 

On the 18th July, the school had a real treat watching a special 
football match between Year 6 Team vs Years 3, 4 and 5 Team. 
 
The Year 3, 4 and 5 Team had a strong start to the game with 
a 2-1 lead but the Year 6 team, which included the cup 
champions along with a few extra team mates, came back 
strong and won the match 6-2! 
 
It was a great effort from everybody and it’s clear to see we 
have some amazing talent for our future Team Clarborough 
football team, who can hopefully continue this year’s victory! 

 
 
 
Year 1 – 6 Sports Day 
 
We had another successful sports day again this year. It was so great to see so many of you attend and 
support the children, even in the heat! All the children who took part gave 100%!  We are so proud of them 
all as it’s not always easy when so many people are watching. 
 
Our winning house team this year was Hawking.  Attenborough 
came in second, followed by Pankhurst in third and Wilberforce 
in fourth. Congratulations everyone! 
 
‘Thank you’ to Mr B and Mrs Deakin for organising the day and 
to Helping hands PTA for selling much needed refreshments. 
 
 
A big Thank you to all the staff for their encouragement and 
support when the children needed it the most, especially Miss 
Johnson, you were an absolute star! 
 

 
 
We would also like to say a huge ‘Thank You’ to Tasker Partnership for the 
donation of strawberries. They were delicious and much appreciated by the 
children. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

Music Assembly  
 
 
Our very talented children got the chance to 
show case their music skills in assembly, at the 
end of this term. 
 
We had children who have guitar lessons 
showcase what they had learnt, they 
performed songs as a group such as ‘We Will 
Rock You’, and ‘Green Onions’. Our two Year 6 
pupils, Rowan and Oliver, then performed a 
duet to ‘Seven Nation Army’, followed by a solo 
performance from Oliver of ‘Livin’ on a Prayer’ 
Great job guys! 
 

Our next assembly was 
presented by the children 
who have woodwind and 
recorder lessons. We had 
solo performances by Bess 
on the flute, followed by a 
solo from Isla O on clarinet 
who gave us a rendition of 
‘Haunted House’. The 
woodwind teacher then 
demonstrated the range of 

the clarinet and the saxophone to the assembly. The assembly closed with a performance from Mrs Cowell-
Clarke’s recorder group who played ‘Old MacDonald’ and ‘Three Blind Mice’.  
 
It certainly got a few children interested in learning how to play an instrument. Great work everyone! 

 
Summer Fair 2025 

 
What a fantastic day we had for 
our Clarborough Summer Fair 
2025! Sunshine, stalls, and a 
fantastic community spirit made 
this year’s Summer Fair one to 
remember. With a record 
number of stallholders and more 
than 150 visitors through the 
gates in just two hours, the event 
was a huge success for all 
involved. 
 
The fair was organised by Helping Hands PTA and staff at the school. There 
was so much to do and see, from handmade crafts and personalised gifts to delicious food and family 
activities, there was something for everyone to enjoy. The fair not only showcased an incredible range of 
local small businesses but also brought families and neighbours together in celebration of community. 
 
We are absolutely thrilled to announce that together we raised an incredible £3,100! 
 



We would like to extend a huge, heartfelt 
‘thank you’ to everyone who joined us. The 
atmosphere was incredible, and the support 
you’ve shown in raising funds for our school 
has been nothing short of amazing. 
 
To our stall holders – thank you for bringing 
your time, energy, and brilliant products. We 
hope you had a great day with us! 
 
To The Food Shack, the Ice Cream Van, and our 
Biriyani stall – thank you for keeping everyone well-fed and happy throughout the day. 
 
To the local businesses who kindly donated such fantastic raffle prizes – we’re so grateful for your generosity.  
 
To our incredible teachers and staff members – thank you for giving up your weekend to support the event. 
We see you and we appreciate you!  
 
To our PTA team and your families – you are simply the best. Your hard work, creativity, and dedication that 
made the day even more amazing. 
 

A very special mention and massive ‘thank you’ to Lynn and 
Craig. They both set themselves up in the stocks taking it in 
tuns to be soaked, which with the heat of the day was 
probably quite a nice relief! 
 
You brought so much laughter and joy to all who walked 
past and managed to raise an amazing £190! 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Helping Hands PTA – Fundraising  
 
Thank you so, so much to our PTA team.  Helping Hands 
PTA have secured an incredible £2,000 from The 
Morrisons Foundation. This is part of their special 10th 
anniversary match funding and we are over the moon to 
have been selected. 
 
We originally applied for £1,321 to match your funding 
efforts from the summer fayre raffle and they only went 
and doubled it!  
 
A massive thank you to Sammy Rawlings from the Retford 
Morrisons store who helped make all this fundraising 
happen for our school, we couldn’t be more thankful. 
 
The money will go such a long way in helping us to do 
even more for the children. 
 



Thank you to everyone who has supported our fundraising so far. This is certainly a real team effort from the 
parents, children and staff of the school and we certainly couldn’t do it without you. From the bottom of our 
hearts…. Thank you!  

 
 

Tiny Tribes Forest School  
 
This term, Mrs Holmes and Mrs Freeman set up Tiny Tribes Forest School. The Forest 
School sessions are stay and play and aimed at under 5s.  These have been held on a 
Friday morning within our school grounds. Each session has a variety of child play 
activities and a craft. We also have tea and coffee for the adults and juice and biscuits 
for the children. 

 
It has been really successful and we are hoping to see it return in September. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Tiny Tribes would like to say a huge thank you 
to Chloe and the Co-Operative for donating 
£250 towards Tiny Tribes. We are so excited 
to put this money towards some new 
equipment. We are very grateful for your 
generosity and kindness. 
 
Thank you so much to everyone who has 
attended our sessions and we hope to see 
you next term for lots more fun! 

 
 
C-FEST!! 
 
We had an amazing afternoon at our annual C-Fest. The sun was shining and the children and staff were in 
full party mode.  A huge thank you to DJ Carl for providing the music and an even bigger thank you to Helping 
Hands PTA for funding the afternoon and Miss Green and Mrs Gulsever for their face painting skills, they 
were certainly kept busy! 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Clarborough’s Got Talent 
 
We had another bumper talent-filled afternoon for Clarborough’s Got Talent.  We saw some fabulous acts 
perform various routines such as singing, dancing, magic and gymnastics.  We are so proud of all the finalists 
and of how much courage it took to perform in front of the whole school! 
 
The first-place winner of Clarborough’s Got Talent 2025 went to our very own ‘smooth criminal’ Mason.  We 
were blown away with his dance routine to Michael Jackson! Absolutely amazing! Well done to all of you 
who performed and to all our winners.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Nursery and 30hrs  
 
This final term has flashed by!  Our "Let's Move" topic, gave us an excuse for all kinds of exciting activities 
including boat making, a plane trip to China, setting up a space-themed writing area, as well, as finding time 
to have a lovely graduation ceremony to celebrate all that the children have achieved. We have also learnt 
how to keep hydrated in the hot weather (check the colour of your wee!) and how to handle wasps coming 
near us. The children have learnt that the wasps are simply checking to see if they are flowers and by standing 
very still the wasps usually fly off again. To see little ones being so calm and sensible is a real achievement 
we are proud of! Thanks as always to the Nursery parents for your support through this year. For those 
moving on we wish you and your little ones a very happy and successful onward learning journey through 
school, and for those staying with us, we can't wait to see you in September. Have a wonderful holiday 
everybody!  
 

 
 

 
 
 



 
Reception  
 

 
What a busy half-term it has been in 
Canada class! We have been learning 
about ways that we can move on land, 
in the air, on water and in space, and 
how the forces of pushing and pulling 
make things move. 
 
We began by looking at the different 
ways in which our bodies can move 
and why it's important to look after 
our bodies and be healthy.  

 
Next, we learnt about vehicles that travel on land; how they are able to move on roads and rails, 

and how they are adapted to travel across mud, sand and snow. The children also designed and built bridges 
strong enough to hold lots of toy vehicles without collapsing, and we finished with a Jolly Journeys Day where 
the children could come to school on their bikes and scooters. 
 
We found out that some vehicles, such as planes, gliders and hot air balloons, can travel through the air, and 
did an experiment with balloons to show how rockets move through space when the force of the hot gas 
pushes against the air. 
 
When we learnt about vehicles that travel on or under water the children experimented to see what 
materials float and sink and used what they had found out to make a boat that would float. 
 
In Maths we learnt to share fairly, began to double and halve small amounts and identified odd and even 
numbers. 
 
The children also took part in Sports Day and had great fun at C-Fest, before finishing the year with a Pirate 
Day.  
 
I would like to thank the Reception children for a fantastic year; it's been wonderful to watch them grow in 
confidence and to see their brains becoming even more sparkly! They are a truly lovely group of children 
and I will miss them next year. Thank you, children! 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1 
 
In Maths, we started our learning this half term on ‘time.’ Their 
learning began by talking about the days of the week and months 
of the year. They also used mini clocks to help them to recognise 
the minute and hour hand. The children have been working 
extremely hard and were so excited to tell the time to the hour and 
half past. 
 
We have also been looking at coins and notes. The children had a 
go at paying for items using real coins and notes and some children 
even had to count the coins to make the correct amount. 
  
In English this half term, the children looked at different shape poems. They explored the rhyming and 
rhythm of a shape poem and even had a go at making their own shape poem that included a rhyming pair 
and adjectives. 
 
We then moved onto a film unit called ‘Dangle’. The children have been remembering their capital letters, 
finger spaces and full stops ready for Year 2. Everyone has worked so hard to produce their own independent 
write. 
 
In Clarborough Curriculum, the children started their topic on Kings and Queens. They have loved learning 
about past and present monarchs including; Queen Victoria, Queen Elizabeth II and King Charles III. 
Well done to all the children for your creative homework on designing your own crown. They were all 
amazing! 



In Science, the children have been identifying and naming the 5 animal groups, including fish, amphibians, 
reptiles, birds and mammals. They have learnt what it means if an animal is a carnivore, herbivore and 
omnivore. 
In Art, the children have been learning about primary and secondary colours. They have explored the 3 
primary colours, red, blue and yellow and used clay and paint to mix them to make secondary colours, purple, 
orange and green. The children enjoyed using Lego to print the paint onto their page. 
 
In Computing, the children have been so excited to create their own comic 
book on a laptop. They worked together in pairs to insert a background, 
add characters and speech bubbles and some children even wanted to 
challenge themselves to add more panels onto their comic. 
  
 
  

Year 2 

 
In Maths this half term the children have covered time, capacity, mass and statistics.  The children have 
drawn and interpreted tables, tally charts, block diagrams and pictograms in Statistics. They have practised 
telling the time at 5-minute intervals and should know how many minutes are in one hour, seconds in a 
minute and hours in a day.  
 
The children have learnt about whole turns, half turns and quarter turns in their learning on position and 
direction. They have also practised their right and left turns.  
 
The children have learnt to read scales to measure mass and capacity. They have also answered questions 
about mass and capacity using addition, subtraction, multiplication and division.  

 
Year 2 have written their own shape poems. They looked at 
lots of examples from the book ‘Apes to Zebras.’ We then 
chose to write about a sea otter. The children thought of 
some rhyming words to describe a sea otter and then wrote 
their poem using these. The finished poems were great! 
 
 
 
We enjoyed learning about postcards and why people 
choose to send them. We then compared these to letters. 
Everyone wrote to the Helping Hands PTA to thank them for 

the ice lollies and everything they do to support school – we were all very excited when we received 
individual letters back!  
 
 
The children have been learning about 
Christopher Columbus and Captain James Cook as 
part of their history this term. They have learnt a 
little about their lives and why they were famous 
explorers. The children then located on a map 
some of the countries the two explorers visited.  
This led us nicely into some Geography work about 
Australia. We have been exploring the landscape, 
famous landmarks and human and physical 
features.  
 



During Science, the children have identified that most living things live in habitats to 
which they are suited and have described how habitats provide for the basic needs 
of different kinds of animals and plants as well as how they depend on each other. 
 
In Computing, we have been developing our touch-typing skills and will continue to 
work on this when we move to Year 3. 
 
In Art, we have been making a moving monster!  Children have looked how objects 
move using leavers and pivots. They have explored making linkages using card for 
levers and split pins for pivots. Following on from this they have designed and made 
their own moving monster. 
 
 

 

Year 3 
 
In Maths, the children were able to describe turns including clockwise and anti-clockwise. They could 
recognise a 90-degree angle as a right angle and compare, measure and draw a range of angles. We also 
learnt how to recognise 2D and 3D shapes as well as parallel and perpendicular lines. When learning about 
statistics, children learnt how to interpret and draw pictograms and bar charts. They enjoyed collecting their 
own data and presenting this in different ways as well as learning how to read and interpret 2-way tables. 
 
In English, the children really enjoyed our learning about the poetry book ‘Apes to Zebra’ and created some 
fantastic poems based on the examples in the book. They began to understand the messages behind the 
shape poems and how the shape impacts the message to the reader. They created their own shape poems 
about snails and bees. We also based our writing around a short animation called ‘Contre Temps’ (Against 
Time) and the children learnt about different grammatical features including conjunctions, fronted 
adverbials and direct and indirect speech. They concluded this by writing the next chapter to the story.  
 
 
Within our Clarborough Curriculum, it has been so interesting to compare where 
we live to Zambia. We began by looking at Zambia’s human and physical features 
before locating the village of Mugaremeno. Children compared the River Zambezi 
to local rivers and couldn’t believe they washed their clothes in the river and had 
to make fences to stop crocodiles getting them! Children learnt about the ‘Big 5’ 
and wrote their own fact files about these animals. Our successful bake sale 
allowed us to have an ‘African Day’, where we spent the day with Bemma learning 
a range of African dances, stories, songs and finished the day creating our own 
African Art.  
 



 
       
In Art, the children learnt about 3D structures and manipulated a range of materials to create their own 3D 
structures. They also learnt how to use hot and cold colours when painting, to create different moods. In 
French they learnt how to order their own ice creams including which flavours they would like and how many 
scoops! We completed this by asking for a real ice cream. They also learnt how to name a range of 2D shapes 
in French. In PE, children learnt the skills needed to play tennis as well as rounders. 
 
In Science, Year 3 focussed on scientific enquiry and conducted a range of experiments, learning how to 
write their own predictions, method, results and conclusion as well as posing their own scientific questions.  
     

 

 
 
 

 
 
The Year 3 Bake Off was a huge success!  We 
were inundated with cakes and sweet treat 
donations. We had so many cakes we ended 
up running the sale over 2 days!!  
 
We manged to raise an amazing £264.50!! 
Thank you so much to everyone who donated. 
 
   

 
 
 
 



 
Year 4 
 
This half-term in Maths, pupils have been learning about angles and shapes. They learned to identify angles 
as a measurement of turn before identifying different types of angles: acute, right-angle and obtuse. Pupils 
then learned about different types of 2D shapes: triangles, quadrilaterals and polygons. We managed to use 
our knowledge of etymology to support us to recognise that the prefix quad- means four (like a quad bike) 
and so a quadrilateral has four sides. Pupils enjoyed making different quadrilaterals, such as a rectangle, 
square, rhombus, trapezium and parallelogram using art straws. Finally, pupils learned how to identify 
symmetry in shapes and pictures. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In English this half term, pupils have been writing some amazing shape poems, inspired by the text, From 
Apes to Zebras.  Pupils also watched a short animation called Reverso and wrote diary entries from the 
perspective of the main character, Barney. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Our Clarborough Curriculum focus this half-term continued the theme of Vikings, learning about how Vikings 
traded goods before moving on to exploring trade nowadays. Pupils learned the meaning of the words 
import and export, how goods are traded between countries before exploring Fair Trade. 
 
In Science, Year 4 learned about living things and their habitats, learning how to: recognise that living things 
can be grouped in a variety of ways; explore and use classification keys to help group; identify and name a 
variety of living things in the local and wider environment.  
 
In Art, they have been refining the skills that have been learned this year. 



In Computing, they have enjoyed re-exploring previous learned units such as: eBook Creation, Data Handling, 
Minecraft and Interland. 
 
In French, the pupils have been learning the names of familiar vegetables and how to ask for an amount of 
vegetables. 
 
Miss Mayhew and Mrs Pressley would like to express how much we have enjoyed Year 4 this year. Your 
children are amazing and we feel fortunate to be taking them into Year 5. Have an amazing summer and see 
you in September. 
 

Year 5 
 

This term in Maths, we have continued to focus on the four 
operations. It has been great to see the children’s confidence grow as 
they have become more familiar with the methods that we have 
practised. More recently, we have been learning about time. The 
children have compared both analogue and digital clocks.  Over the 
last couple of weeks, we have revisited money. The children have been 
able to apply their prior knowledge to reasoning and problem-solving 
questions. 
 
 
 
 
 
In English at the start of the term, we looked at a poem called ‘The Otter’ and discussed the metaphors, 
imagery and rhyme that has been created in the shape poem. The children then created their own shape 
poems for an animal of their choice. More recently, we have used the video ‘The Alchemists letter’ to discuss 
pathetic fallacy, metaphors and emotive language. The children have then written letters from the point of 
view of the characters and created a narrative about changes in the narrator’s perspective. 
 
Within Clarborough Curriculum this term, Year 5 have 
been developing their field work skills. We looked at 
Clarborough on an international, national, regional and 
local scale. After that, we discussed the needs of the 
people that live in Clarborough and what facilities are 
available. During our visit around the village, the children 
gathered evidence for how Clarborough meets the needs 
of the people that live there. Since then, Year 5 have 
analysed and reported on their findings. 
 
 

 
In Science, Year 5 have 
been learning about 
changes of materials. We 
investigated both 
reversable and irreversible 
changes. In addition, Year 
5 explored the effect of 
different liquids of the 
rusting of metal. 
 

 



Within Art, we have used a variety of medias to create self-portraits. The children then designed and created 
a self-portrait using their favourite methods. 
 
Within Computing we have been programming using Minecraft education and in French we have been 
learning to present ourselves. The children are able to converse about how they are, their name and their 
age 

 
Year 6 Leavers and Leavers Activities   
 
In Maths, the children have been learning about financial literacy including how to 
budget using profit and loss accounts as well as the meaning of risks and investments. 
They have used their skills to cost ingredients for their ‘Year 6 Bake off’.  

 
 
  
 
  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
In English, they wrote their final narrative pieces based on the Literacy Shed film Alma. The narratives they 
produced were phenomenal and really showcased how hard they have worked throughout this year.  
 
Furthermore, they wrote shape poems based on the book Apes to Zebras. 
They chose their favourite animal, analysed their behaviours and features and 
then using their poetry knowledge created wonderful animal shaped poems.  
 



 
 
 
 
 
In Clarborough Curriculum, the children have learnt about the Anglo Saxons, Scots and Vikings. They 
explored the difference between invaders and settlers and learnt about the countries of origin and how they 
used invasion tactics to take over different tribes.  
 
In Science, they explored the theory of evolution by Charles Darwin. They learnt about inheritance and how 
different species adapt to their environments.  In Design Technology they have been learning about microbits 
as well as creating props for their end of year production.  
 
In French, they have been playing lots of games which have helped them learn the name of different clothing 
pieces.  

  

 
 

 
 
Merit Award: Casey, for the exceptional progress you have made in reading and Maths this year. You are a 
super star.  Thank you for being the best you can be! 
 
Courtesy Award: William, for always using your manners to everyone you meet throughout school. You are 
an incredible role model to others throughout school. Well done William.                                                             

 
SATS Results  
 
Our Year 6 group had some amazing SATS results. The whole year group worked so hard and showed so 
much resilience in the run up to the exams. Well done Year 6, we are so proud of you. Team work makes 
the dream work! 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Year 6 Leavers Church Service  
 
Towards the beginning of July, the Year 6 children walked to Clarborough Church for 
a very special leavers service.  The children learnt two new songs, learnt to count in 
German and decorated a rock which will stay in church as part of their legacy. 
 
The church kindly donated The Gospel of Mark from the international Children’s 
Bible, to each child for them to take away.  Thank you to Reverend Mark and the 
Church for their hospitality.  

 
 

 
Year 6 Leavers Performance – ‘School of Pop’  
 
Wow! What an amazing performance 
from our Year 6 group! This year the 
performance was titled ‘School of Pop’.  
They all worked so, so hard to make the 
show a success. There were plenty of 
catchy songs, glamour, wit, humour and 
some heartfelt lyrics. There were some 

truly amazing solos and by the end I don’t think there 
was a dry eye in the house. We are so proud of you Year 6, 
all the hard work definitely paid off! Thank you and to all 
the staff who made it happen. 



 
Year 6 Activities week 
 
After a year of hard work, SATS preparation and 
exams, transition days to secondary schools and 
practising for their leavers production, Year 6 
deserved a well-earned break from learning. They 
spent the last few days of term having fun with 
water fights, inflatables, games, movies and a 
pizza lunch for their last day. They spent time 
together as friends having fun and creating special 
memories to treasure forever. 

 
 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Year 6 Awards  

 
At the end of the year we give out awards to our Year 6 pupils, celebrating their achievements throughout 
the year. This year the awards were as follows: 
 
Perseverance Award – Mazey  
Inquisitive Mind Award – Leo 
Excellence in Mathematics Award – Ben 
Improvement in Mathematics Award – Maisie-Lou 
Excellence in English – Alyssa  
Improvement in English Award - Austin 
Confidence in Class Award – Faith 
Positive Attitude Award - Elsie 
Excellence in Art & Design Award – Isabella  
Outstanding Sports Person Award – Sebastian 
Positive Participation in Sports Award – Isla O 
Positive Participation in Sports Award – Luca 
Outstanding Attitude to Learning Award – Rion 
Positive Attitude Award – Paige 
Resilience Award – Maia 
Performing Arts Award - Lydia 
Avid Reader Award – Oliver  
Outstanding Friendship Award – Isla H  
Eco Warrior Award – Amelia 
The Most Dramatic Person Award – Casey 
Most Talkative Award – James 
Outstanding Laptop Monitor Award – Rowan 
Outstanding Use of Technology Award – Ryker  
Head Boy Award – Henry  
Head Girl Award - Bess 
 
Our two most prestigious awards being given out; The Jonathan Webster Award for being an outstanding 
sportsperson, in loving memory of Jonathan Webster awarded to Zach Bown and the Zain Beeharry Award 
for model student, in loving memory of Zain Beeharry awarded to William Levett  
 
To all our Year 6 Pupils: You are all amazing!  Continue to shine in everything that you do and whatever 
comes your way in the future just remember to be the best you can be!  You will all be missed. 
 
Dates for your Diary…. 
 
Monday 28th July to Tuesday 2nd September – Summer Holidays 
 
Wednesday 3rd September – Pupils Return to School – Start of Autumn Term 1 2025/2026 
 
Friday 5th September – Pop up Uniform Shop  
 
A full version of ‘Dates for Your Diary’ will be sent out towards the beginning of term once we have 
finalised some more dates. 
 
Have a great Summer! 
 
 
 



 
Breakfast club and wraparound care need to be booked in and paid for at least one 
week in advance on Parentmail.  Breakfast is served daily until 8:20 am. If you have any 
questions or queries relating to Breakfast club, Wraparound and lunches please email 
Mrs Hardie on office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk 

 
Nottinghamshire County Council use CCTV cars to enforce parking 

outside of schools. They visit schools in Nottinghamshire and will record whilst 
passing, the details of any cars parked illegally.  
 
If vehicles are in parked in contravention the registered keepers will receive a 
Penalty Charge Notice.  
 
These restrictions are in place to provide a safe area outside of the school where 
the children will gather or cross the road therefore, we ask for your help in 
keeping this area free of parked vehicles.  The school can request enforcement 
from the car if there any concerns regarding parking.   

 
 
Important Information Regarding School Lunches in September  
 
As many of you are aware, the way we are providing our school lunches will be changing in September.  From 
September, we will be changing our school meal provider from NCC Catering to Ideal School Meals.  This 
means that we will no longer be using the Parentmail App to book and pay for school Lunches. The whole 
process will be managed by Ideal School Meals. 
 
Please refer to the recent Parentmail we have sent out to get registered with our new catering provider and 
book your child’s lunches in over the summer holidays.  The new lunch menus will be uploaded on your 
account towards the end of July. 
 
Please note this applies to ALL children in school, Nursery to Year 6 children. 
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